
 

  

      
 
 
 
 
 

 

March 
 
Friday 11th   
Assembly 2.45pm  
Next newsletter  
 
Monday 14th  
Labour Day Holiday 
 
Wednesday 16th 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 
 
Thursday 17th 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 
 
Friday 18th   
Assembly 2.45pm  
Next newsletter  
 
Tuesday 22nd  
RPS Athletics Day 
 
Wednesday 23rd  
National Young 
Leaders Day 
 

 
        We foster a friendly learning community who conducts itself with acceptance, integrity 
                     and respect in a positive, challenging and engaging environment. 

 

Rosedale Primary School 770  
GROWING FOR LIFE - GROWING WTH FLAIR 
Friendship, Learning, Acceptance, Integrity and Respect 

    
 

 

 

 

School Council Members 2022:  President: Kelly Linke,  Vice President: Brooke Stephens Secretary: Merrill Brandon, 

Assistant Secretary: Julie Ogilvie, and Treasurer: Megan Harrison  

Members: Jessica Cochrane, Carly Johnstone, Rebecca Tilley, Lisa Marshall, Amy Mitchell, Kylie Bourne and Casey 

Saunders. 

Executive Officer: Brett Wilson   

rosedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

www.rosedaleps.vic.edu.au 

Newsletters come out fortnightly on Fridays.  Copies are available online via Facebook, or our 
school website.  They will also be emailed to you upon request. 

 

1-23 Cricket Street , PO Box 182 

Rosedale 3847 
Phone: 03 5199 2473                                                 
Fax:  03 5199 2954          

Welcome to the midway 
point of the term! We are 
now beginning to settle 
with quite consistent calm 
in classrooms and 
wonderful teaching and 
learning going on. This is 
due, of course, to our 
hard-work ing s ta f f 
members. Their time, 
energy and dedication 
was on show at the 
Parent In format ion 
Session this week where 
teachers and education 
support staff contributed 
to our presentation and 
to cooking a barbeque for 
our families. It was terrific 
to have the community 
back in the school, with 
more events to come. 
 

The next event planned is 
our Athletics Day. This is 
scheduled for Tuesday 22 
March. Ms Campion is 
organising the event and 
details will be forwarded 
shortly. Of course, we will 
need community support 
with recording placings 
and points so we can 
award house points to 
the eventual house 
winner. We will let you 

know how you can get 
involved prior to the day. 
 

Volunteers are essential 
in any school. As the 
saying goes, ‘it takes a 
village to raise a child’. 
We are fortunate to have 
had some of our parents 
already supporting the 
school through our first 
school council meeting. I 
have had discussions with 
parents and carers 
around re-starting the 
school canteen. This 
service can only be 
provided with the support 
of our families. Next 
Friday, 11 March at 
2:15pm, I will be hosting 
a light afternoon tea/
coffee to invite and induct 
parents as volunteers, all 
are welcome. If you are 
unable to make that date, 
I will repeat the 
experience a fortnight 
later on 25 March. We 
will go through the 
process of induction, 
letting volunteers know 
requirements to be in 
attendance at the school. 
We can also begin 
discussions around 

operating the canteen 
and begin to consider 
commencement dates. I 
am meeting with Lyndon 
and Elaine this week to 
also discuss the 
reinstatement of 
Breakfast Club, another 
example of the amazing 
contributions people in 
our community make to 
the wellbeing of our 
students. 
 

Please remember to book 
your Parent-teacher 
Interview. They are 
scheduled for Wednesday 
16 and Thursday 17 
March. There are still 
plenty of times available 
to connect with your 
child’s/ren’s teacher. 
Teachers will be giving 
you insights into student 
learning in key learning 
areas and also social and 
emotional information 
about your child. To make 
a booking: Go to 
www.schoolinterviews.co
m.au and enter the code 
8sk9a . 
 

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Birthdays 
 

March 
4th Aurora 
5th Mia – Lee 
10th Logan  
22nd Ashley 
26th Raquel 
  
 

Learner of the week 
 

Term 1             11-02-22 
P/1  Henley 
2/3  Amarlie 
3/4/5   Gemma 
5/6  Karlee 
 
Term 1             18-02-22 
P/1  Oakley & Knox  
5/6  Dannen 
 

School  
Leaders 2022 

 

Captains 
Ruby Marshall 
Jake Linke 

Vice captains 
Shiane Tim 
Beau Dean Padfield 

JSC Members 
Cameron Bendall 
Billy-Jade Padfield 
Xavier Symington 
Scarlett Smith 
Peyton Tilley 
Angus Drummond 
Henley Mitchell 
Rustan Darvill-Brown 

10 minutes a 
day 

 

50 minutes of 
learning each 
week 

Nearly 1½ 
weeks per 
year 

Nearly ½ a 
year of school 

20 minutes a 
day 

 

1 hour and 40 
minutes of 
learning each 
week 

Nearly 2½ 
weeks per 
year 

Nearly a year 
of school 

½ hour a day 
 

½ a day of 
learning a 
week 

4 weeks per 
year 

Nearly 1½ 
years of 
learning 

1 hour each 
day 

 

1 whole day 
of learning 
each week 

8 weeks per 
year or near-
ly a term a 
year 

Over 2½ years 
of learning 

Finally, our attendance 
figures have been 
impacted by Covid 
isolation requirements. If 
your children are not 
isolating, it’s so important 
that we make every minute 
count by having them at 
school. The data below 
says it all.      
  
Have a great weekend 

everyone. 

Our own Mrs Lamb is appearing in a production of 

Mamma Mia  
at  

The Wedge  
in Sale 

Go along and see her wonderful performance! 
March 3rd, 4th, 5th & 10th, 11th & 12th 

At 8:00 pm 
March 13th at 2:00 pm 

 

To book: 5143 3200 
www.thewedge.com.au 

Congratulations 
To Toni for successfully 

completing  her Batchelor of 

Education and securing a 

position at Sacred Heart 

Primary School. 

Her last day will be 18th March 

2022, and she will be greatly 

missed by the RPS community! 
 

Well done!! 



 

 

Reusable Lunch Order 
Canteen Wallets  

Rosedale Primary School is 
selling reusable lunch order 
bags as a way to substantially 
reduce the amount of paper 
waste into the environment. 
They are so easy to use and 
easy to clean. They just make 
life easy. The bags are 
compact, funky, fit easily 
within school bags and have 

 
Clean up  

Australia day 
Monday, 7th March. 
How can you join in? 

 
 

Swimming  
Championships 

Congratulations to 
Ruby who came 

third in the 100 m 
freestyle at the 

HDSSA Swimming 
Championships!! 

Great effort! 
 

Have you  
noticed? 

Have you noticed how 
clean and tidy the yard 

is? Mr Wilson has 
been working every 
morning to keep our 
school yard looking 

good! 
 

Free to a Good 
Home 

Girls bike, 24 inch 
Suitable for 8-12 yr 

Good condition. 
Previous owner 

grew!  
Please contact the 

Learning Focus 
Our students have been creating work 

inspired by the style of Paul Klee. 
Come and see the stunning display in 

our office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

School  

Round Up 

 

 

Room 1 
Staying alive! 

In Room 1 students 
have been looking at 

all the things that 
help keep them alive, 
air, water food, etc. 

 

Room 2 
In science students 
have been watching 
and learning about 

the growth of a 
mealworm.   They 

have been 
fascinated by the 

change of the worms 
into beetles. 

 

Room 6 
Students in Room 6 
have been studying 
their brains, what 

they’re made of and 
how they grow. 

 

Room 9 
In Room 9 students 
have experimented 

with yeast, water and 
heat to find the best 

conditions to inflate a 
balloon on a plastic 

bottle. 



 

 

It’s been a sporty start to the year at  
Rosedale Primary School! 



 

 

Rosedale Primary  

School  

Attendance  
 

Our Goal is Greater Than 95% 

attendance 
     

 

Term 1 

Week 1      93 % 

Week 2  93 % 

Week 3  91 %  

Week 4  91 % 

Week 5  90 % 

 

 
EVERY DAY COUNTS  

We all want our students to get a 

great education and come to 

school each and every day. Missing 

school can have a major impact on 

a child’s future – a student missing 

one day a fortnight will miss four full 

weeks by the end of the year. By 

Year 10 they’ll have missed more 

than a year of school. There is no 

safe number of days for missing 

school – each day a student misses 

puts them behind and can affect 

their educational outcomes. If for 

any reason your child must miss 

school, please let us know so that 

they can be marked absent for the 

appropriate reason. Our goal for all 

students at Rosedale Primary School 

is to have less than 10 days absent 

per year. Look for the green ticks 

outside classrooms daily to see which 

rooms have a full house 

SALE NETBALL 
ASSOCIATION SATURDAY 
COMPETITION 2022 
Team entries for our 2022 

Saturday Competition are due on March 
28th. 
Online team entries will replace the 
registration forms that have been used in 
the past.  
Round 1 - April 30th  Grand Final - 
August 8th (Finals are played in Sections 
12U to open). 
All individual player and team 
registrations are to be done online using 
the links provided. 
• Seniors (Turning 18 or over in 2022) - 
Juniors (Turning 10 – 17 in 2022) 
• NetSetGO (Turning 9 or under in 2022) 
INDIVIDUAL PLAYER REGISTRATION 
LINK 
2022 NV/SNA & NetSetGO Memberships 
- It’s important that players pay their 
individual membership using the 2022 
NV/SNA Membership link, not the 2022 
Saturday Season link. If they have 
already registered as an individual this 
year, they will not need to do it again.  
Instructions for individual player 
registrations can be found at https://
vic.netball.com.au 
NV/SNA Fee: Junior NV $60 + SNA $12 
= $72 
Senior NV $80 + SNA $17 = $97 
NetSetGO Fee: GO Competition NV $76 
and SNA $12 = $88 
Please Note: If a player is turning 9 or 
under in 2022 and participating in our 
regular competition, they need to register 
with NetSetGo. NSG members will 
receive a pack that includes a NSG shirt 
and ball 
Games for 9U, 10U, 11U and 12U will be 
played at 10:30am and 11:30am. Games 
for 13U and Open will be played at 
12.30pm and 1.30pm. 
**Each school / club need to nominate at 
least 1 suitable representative to attend 
the Sale Netball Association AGM on 
Wednesday 30th March 2022 at 7:00pm. 
If you have any queries, please contact 
us at salenetball@gmail.co 

mailto:salenetball@gmail.co


 

 

Canteen Notice 
VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED for  

TERM 1 2022 
Dear Parents, 
 
We are looking for volunteers for canteen duty 
for term One, if you can help, please fill in the 
form below and return it to the school. 
 
If you are on a rotating roster or have RDOs and 
would still like to help, please feel free to provide 
dates that you are available and we can arrange 
for you to be rostered as applicable. 
Any help is greatly appreciated. (Please note that 
grandparents etc are also welcome as 
volunteers.)  
 
If you would like to join the canteen committee, 
meetings will be announced in the school 
newsletter. All welcome! 
 
 
 
 
 
Name : …………………………………………….. 
 
Contact no ………………………………………… 
 
If there is a community member with a food 
handling certificate that would like to be part of 
our wonderful canteen please let us know. You 
can return your form or email your details to the 
office 

rosedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Tuesdays 

(Please circle) 
  

Tally Money 
9.00 – 10.00am 

Canteen Help 
11.30am – 1.00pm 

Fridays 

(Please circle) 
  

Tally Money 
9.00 – 10.00am 

Canteen Help 
11.30am – 1.00pm                                                                          

Can Collection 
 
Rosedale Primary 
School will no longer be 
collecting and disposing 
of empty cans.  
 
The disposal of the cans 
has become very 
difficult, so we ask 
parent’s to please 
dispose of there empty 
cans themselves in the 
normal rubbish 
collection. 

 
 Thankyou 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Changed your 
number? Got 

a new email?? 
Make sure you update 
your contact details 
with the office so we 
can keep in touch!! 

 
Ring 0351 992473 or 

email  
rosedale.ps@education.

vic.gov.au 



 

 



 

 


